

4 October 1971

Mrs. Lois Winslow-Spragge, "Cedarbrae", Almonte, Ontario

Dear Mrs. Winslow-Spragge:

During this past week-end we held Open House in our new offices in McLennan Library and for this purpose mounted a special exhibit. The response has been so good that we will continue it for another 30 days. Featured, were a selection of the teaching and lecture aids which Sir William Dawson use during his principalship. I do hope that when you return to Montreal, you will find time to view the exhibit. As you know, I'll be out of the city from 11-17 October, but it is certainly not essential that I be here should you find a visit during that week most convenient.

Cordially yours,

John Andreassen

University Archivist

JA:md